
 
General Meeting Minutes 

January 3, 2018 
 

Denis Boulanger, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM at Fuddruckers on El Toro 
Rd. in Lake Forest. Denis was out of town last meeting and was able to be present for a new 
arrival to his family and brought new joy and happiness to their family in this holiday season. 
 
Carol Gates opted out for the January meeting, so  Kandra  Longo will be assuming position 
early.  A motion for reading  of  the minutes was called and was waived as they had appeared 
in the December newsletter, I can always answer any questions you might have. 
 
Hospitality: John Iest – as he is doing this position for the last time as Cliff Harris will be taking 
this position going forward and told us about traveling over the holidays and how it turned into 
a total nightmare when he developed a serious engine his car problem and then rented a car 
only to have that be the gift that kept on giving on their Christmas trip a few weeks ago.  
 
What a nightmare vacation car trouble twice, some holidays are just too fun!  
 

• John announced all the birthdays for the month of January followed by the anniversaries.  
• Complete list of this information will be in the newsletter for January 2018. 
• Dave Yeates is celebrating a birthday and is holding to the age of 29 that is his story and 

he is sticking to it!  
 

John also spoke about: 
 

• How glad we all are to see Judy and how much we will miss Tom Nunn as part of our 
club. I didn’t know Tom well, but I now look at the left side of the wine cooler differently. 

 
• Phil Brunt and how much he will be missed a card was passed around for the club to  as 

many people were sad and wished to send their condolences the Brunt family.     
 
Sgt at Arms: Henry Lewis- thanked everyone for supporting their cause and our club was able    
                     to provide 131 pounds of food for the food bank at last month’s meeting on short  
                     notice.        

• This information can be accessed by going on to our website  http://www.pccvettes.org/ 

and clicking on the membership tab. It contains the membership fees and how to 
participate in acquiring points to join Pacific Coast Corvettes! 
 

• Henry went over the requirements to become a member, this is great information as we 

enter 2018. Just in case you didn’t hear or haven’t had to review the point system, here 

is a copy of what it takes to join our elite club of fine corvettes! Henry can answer any 

questions you might  

 

 
 
 

 

 

http://www.pccvettes.org/


 

 
Club Store: Judy Nunn thanked everyone that came to celebrate the memory of Tom Nunn 
and was touched by the amount of club in attendance.  

• The C7 logo is now digitalized and now is available to be embroidered for the club shirts 
and jackets that you would like to have with the PCC logo or other logos.  

• There is also a great selection of hats, available in many colors with the PCC logo for 
$17.   

• A question was asked about other types of C logo and the prices were $20 for smaller 
type logos -$35 for larger emblems. 

 
Don Wilder showed his new jacket with the C7 logo he had done, it looked fantastic against red 
background. Ask him to show you if you missed having a change to check it out. 
 
Treasurer: Joe Gildner announced that we had income of $707.00, expenses of $5,489.27 
giving us a balance of $13,547.05. We have outstanding checks totaling $3,519.27. Leaving a 
final balance of $10,027.75.  
 

• Joe was in total disbelief that Henry didn’t fine anyone for December meeting and 
thanked Mr. & Mrs. Claus aka (Mark and Patty Smith) for filling in his absence. 

  
• Joe recounted that their trip back east was filled with drama, intrigue and interesting 

road trip as it turned into the nightmare before Christmas saga of travel on the east 
coast. 

 
Historian: Dave Hennings will be turning over the position to Ted Jung and thanked everyone 
for pictures throughout the year. 
 
Awards Chair:  Gene Isley requests RSVP on Award Dinner be done in the next few days before 
the event is narrowed down to the 71 people as of tonight’s count.  

• Dress code is Oscar’s attire and is your ladies this is your chance to sparkle like the 

movie star you are or always wanted to be!  
 
Gene’s trip had a slight snowfall on Christmas Eve, given it a magical touch to a trying year.   
 
Editor: Nancy Marshall thanked contributors for their articles for December newsletter and to 
everyone that provided pictures in Dave Henning’s absence. 
 

• She also thanked Bob Rose, Walt Kovac & Kandra Longo for their articles that supported 
racing, car show events and our Christmas party.  

• She spoke of the passing of four of our members.  

• Bob Rose got the gold star for the most contributed articles,  

• followed by Don Wilder, Kandra Longo and Ray Marshall gold star runner-up’s, as well 
as a few additional club members that take time out to send articles and pictures that 
make our newsletter entertaining and informative! 

 

Thank you, Nancy, for your work and this will be the last your newsletter   
Don Wilder will be taking over in February 

 
VP Ray Marshall:  was in great spirits, as this meeting brings to a close VP duties and VP Elect 
Dave Yeates will be assuming the VP position for the 2018 year.  So in passing the torch, looking 
at our calendar which is already filling up quickly with so many new things to look forward: so 
in date order for the first 4 months are some but not all of the events our club has something 
to do.  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

CURRENT CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

JANUARY – APRIL 2018 
 
January, 2018 

3 Wed PCC Monthly Meeting at Fuddruckers, in Lake Forest 

6 Sat South OC Cars & Coffee, in San Clemente, PCC Coordinator:  

Bob Rose (949-713-0708) …no signup, just show up.  

20 Sat Kick Tires Breakfast Meeting—8am at Knowlwood's Restaurant, 
Irvine (5 Freeway and Sand Canyon Avenue)…no signup, just 

show up. PCC Coordinator: Ken James ken-jamescalif@att.net     

27 Sat PCC Awards Banquet, at Talegra Golf Course,  Hosts:  

Denis Boulanger (949-951-5435)    

February, 2018 

3-4 Sat-
Sun 

CARE Car Show, in San Juan, by San Juan Rotary,  

PCC Host: Ken James (949-683-6441) 

   

7 Wed PCC Monthly Meeting at Fuddruckers, in Lake Forest 

17 Sat PCC-CE Event #1: Low speed match time autocross #1 at Autoclub 
Speedway Bob Rose (949-713-0708) 

March, 2018 

3 Sat Dana Point Festival of the Whales, PCC Host: Al & Mary LaRouche 

(949-547-7523)  

7 Wed PCC Monthly Meeting at Fuddruckers, in Lake Forest 

10 Sat PCC-CE Event #2 Loops & Ooops Fun Rally through Orange 
County Bob Rose (949-713-0708) 

31-4/1 Sat-
Sun 

Speedventure’s at Willow Springs 
Bob Rose (949-713-0708) 

April, 2018 

4 Wed PCC Monthly Meeting at Fuddruckers, in Lake Forest 

14-15 Sat-
Sun 

Mojave Magnum - PCC Coordinator Ray Marshall 949-786-8365 

-   

21-22 Sat-
Sun 

Speedventure’s at Las Vegas Motor Speedway  
Bob Rose (949-713-0708) 

25 Wed PCC-CE event #3: Street legal drags at ACS - Wednesday night 
lights - bracket racing  Bob Rose (949-713-0708) 

28 Sat Vette Set Car Show at Ruby's in Redondo Beach  

29 Sun PCC at Angels vs Yankees, in Anaheim Stadium, PCC Coordinator 

Harold Brunski (949-472-8194)  

 
If you hosting or considering hosting please add to PCC Calendar on website! 

mailto:ken-jamescalif@att.net?subject=Kick%20the%20Tires%20Breakfast
http://www.pccvettes.org/2018/Event010618.pdf
mailto:gnvinhk@hotmail.com?subject=PCC%20Awards%20Banquet
http://www.pccvettes.org/2018/Event012718.pdf
http://sjcrotary.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=906e5520d62e13b1895b85bdb&id=511773b06e&e=b9e1dbb9dc
mailto:jamescalif@att.net?subject=San%20Juan%20Car%20Show
http://sjcrotary.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=906e5520d62e13b1895b85bdb&id=4d393da5af&e=b9e1dbb9dc
mailto:arlaroche@outlook.com?subject=Festival%20of%20the%20Whales
mailto:rmarsh3772@cox.net?subject=Mojave%20Magnum
http://www.pccvettes.org/2018/Event042918.pdf
mailto:2cubfans@att.net?subject=Angels%20vs.%20Yankees


 
 
Other Notable Mentions: 
 

• Bob Rose PCC Competitor’s edge only website will be up next week, roster and events 
for racing information, so check it out and refer all questions to (949-713-0708) or 
bobhaswings@yahoo.com 

 
• Cars and coffee had great participation as we had more than 20+ cars show up last 

event. Come down and have breakfast at Carl Jr’s off Ortega Hwy and join in a club 
procession, the event is free and there were more than 500 cars and display.  

 
• Drag races Fontana street legal to weekends to Wednesday nights under the lights.  

Dates will be available soon. Sign-ups are encouraged to engage people so that people 
can experience all different aspects of enjoying your corvette.  Bob insists he will not be 
running all of them, so he will give everyone a chance! 

 
New Club Business 
 
Harold Brunski: has several things on the agenda (949-472-8194) 
 

• February 4th $25 Super Bowl squares $25 for upcoming superball game 
 

• April 29th      Angel’s vs Yankees 40 seats reserved seating see $39 each   
 

• June TBA        Big Bear trip being considered in is there a budget allocated  
towards the expenses of doing this. Joe answered the question by saying  
that the club will delegate up to $500 in club money towards expenses. 
 

                                                     
 

Vicky Kovacs: has put together an excellent display of possible choices for the new business 
cards with our club information for new prospective members. Please make sure you take a 
look. 

 
 
Henry Lewis started the New Year off by issuing fines: 
 
Al Krauza     no name tag $1.00 

Jim Carter    no name tag $1.00 
Denis           pay fine for contributing $1.00 
Joe for threatening an elected official $1.00 
Ken didn’t drive corvette $1.00 
 
Club Voted for these charities:  CURE              in honor of the Isley’s  
                                             VFW Dana Point      in honor of the Nunn’s           
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bobhaswings@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 
Final board meeting, for 2017 Board for Pacific Coast Corvettes which will be held on January 
12th, 2018 at Denis Boulanger (949-951-5435) house as we transition to the new board members 
for the 2018 year. 
 
 
 
 
Outgoing PCC Officers for 2017 
President: Denis Boulanger                                  Historian: Dave Hennings  
Vice-president: Raymond (Ray) Marshall               Hospitality Chair: John Iest 
Treasurer: Joe Gildner                                        Awards Chair: Gene & Vickie Insley  
Secretary: Carol Gates                                        Awards Chair: Gary & Jan Lane  
Sgt-at-Arms: Henry Lewis                                   Newsletter Editor: Nancy Marshall  
 

 
 
Incoming PCC Officers for 2018 
 
President: Bob Rose                                            Historian: Ted Jung 
Vice-president: David Yeates                                Hospitality Chair: Cliff Harris 
Treasurer: Gary Lane                                          Newsletter: Don Wilder  
Secretary: Kandra Longo                                     Sgt-at-Arms: Henry Lewis  
Awards Chair: TBD                                              Awards Chair: TBD  
                
 

 

BE SURE TO CHECK THE WEBSITE FOR ALL THE UPCOMING EVENTS  

PLENTY OF EVENTS IN JANUARY – APRIL  
 

Is there an event, you can coordinate? 
 

 

 
 


